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September 12th, 2013
Members Present: Renee Corbin, Lee Nickles, Terry Rose, Kim Ruebel, Pam Shuler, Marie –Line Germain
Members Absent: Teresa Cook, Lauren Miller, David Scales, Sarah Meltzer, Michael Schallock
_____________________________________________________________________________________
The CEAP Assessment Committee was convened by Renee Corbin at 4:05 PM on September 12th, 2013. 
Members introduced themselves to new committee members.  Renee reviewed the mission of the committee for the new members.  The purpose of the CEAP Assessment Committee is to oversee and coordinate the College of Education and Allied Professions Assessment system.  The committee typically meets 3-4 times per semester to review assessment data and make recommendations to the PEC and LC for continuous improvement. All changes to the assessment system to implement the CEAP Assessment Plan are to be approved by the committee, the Professional Education Council, and the Leadership Council before being implemented. 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the meeting minutes for April. The committee approved the minutes. 
Graduate Dispositions
Terry asked where we are in assessing graduate dispositions.  Kim updated the committee on where graduate programs are in the process.  Kim met with all program coordinators to discuss dispositions.  Counseling has a process in place while the EdD program does not have anything in place but the program is reviewing possible solutions.   School Psychology meets with faculty to discuss candidates each semester.   Kim reported the committee would need to review dispositions data during the year to determine if the process is working. 
Climate Survey
Based on the climate survey results in the spring, the information was brought forward to a space committee.  As a result, we now have Suite 201 which was created over the summer to include TRACS, Office of Field Experiences, Assessment, Alternative Licensure, and the Associate Dean for the primary purpose of focusing on what is best for our students. 
edTPA
Renee asked Lee to discuss edTPA.  Lee reported that the edTPA software will be implemented during the next two years for teacher candidate completion and licensure.  Candidates will be ready to go for National Board Certification as a result of preparing the data for edTPA. Kim reported that edTPA is administered by Pearson but the content is completely owned by Stanford University.
NCATE Standard 2 Committee
Renee reported that we are still collecting the assessment templates from programs and the goal is to write a draft for the NCATE/CAEP institutional report by the end of the year. The standard that we have chosen for moving toward target is standard 2 the assessment system.  
Assessment Day
Renee reported that the 2nd annual Assessment Day will be held on January 24th, 2014.
PRAXIS Testing Updates
Renee reported that several testing changes are on the horizon.  She asked Kim to update the committee on the latest changes. All programs will be required to take the PRAXIS II exam beginning in July 2014.  PRAXIS I has been revised and students may take the old or newer version through the spring semester.  The new version will be required in summer 2014.  The state is also requiring a foundations of reading test as well as a general curriculum test for Elementary and Special Education students beginning July 1, 2014.  We have questions and concerns about when to recommend students taking the test and the cost of the tests.  Renee presented data from the PRAXIS I test takers to the committee from the 2012-2013 IHE report as well as average admission data. The reading exam is the most problematic test for our students and there is a concern about students passing the foundations of reading exam in the future. Many of our students pass PRAXIS I with a composite score of the three tests being 522 or higher.  There is discussion at the state level that the composite score might go away and students will be required to pass all three tests.   
Assessment of Committee Operations and Effectiveness Survey
Renee gave an update on the results of the spring 2013 survey.  Committee chairs received results for individual committees as well as the dean. She reviewed the data and the lowest ratings were for committee meeting minutes.  Were minutes actually being taken or were members not sent the meeting minutes?  
Early Field Experiences Surveys
Renee presented the results of the host teacher early field experience survey as well as the student early field experiences survey.  Terry asked for the outliers of the data averages and Lee suggested a histogram display might be helpful in showing the data. Renee discussed the process for giving data to the Office of Field Experiences, advisors, program coordinators, and course instructors about candidate behavior of those students who were not recommended as prospective educators.   Pam asked whether we have a decline in teachers accepting students.  Renee reported that we did and that we are asking for stipends to pay host teachers in the future.  Pam shared her concerns about balancing her classroom requirements and accepting interns with the increased pressures from the state. 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 PM.
